BEVERLEY TOWN COUNCIL

Youth Coalition (Working Group Meeting)

8th February 2017

Members present: Cllr Rob Begnett, Ann Willis, Ben Cooper (Beverley Town Council), Cllr Jackie Heffer (Molescroft Parish Council), Cllr Mac Flemming (Molescroft Parish Council), Phil Jackson (ERYC - Partnerships & Participation), Maureen Yates and Helen Ulyatt (ERYC – Safe Communities ASB Team), Helen McGill (Humberside Police), Tracy Underwood (ER College) and Peter Tighe (Cat Zero)

Clerk present: Helen Watson (Town Clerk)

11. To receive apologies for absence

Apologies were received from Cllr Phil Dodsworth, Ben Merrell (Beverley Minster), Mike Nicholson (ERYC – Sports, Play, Art) and Emma Train-Sullivan (smash.org.uk)

12. Introductions around the table

Cllr Begnett welcomed everyone to the meeting and invited introductions around the table.

13. To receive the notes from the meeting on 4th January 2017

The notes of the meeting were confirmed.

14. To receive an update on the PAG application and other possible funding

Cllr Begnett reported on the PAG application that had been submitted and thanked all involved.

15. To discuss facilities and funding required along with possible activities to be offered by the Youth Umbrella/Coalition Group as analysed in the recent Youth Coalition survey.

Cllr Begnett and the Town Clerk spoke on the analysis of the statistics found in the Beverley Youth Survey's received to date from Longcroft and Beverley High School, with the top answers for activities being, Climbing Wall, Food/cooking/baking related activities and trampolining. However more surveys have been handed in which will need to be collated with the data from Beverley Grammar School. This will be updated and reported back.

Discussion took place on possible food and cooking activities which could be incorporated with the Beverley Food Festival as this is a long established event. Helen Watson suggested that ER College may want to take part in cookery workshops and Tracy Underwood said that it would be a good opportunity and she is going check if this is possible and report back.

Cllr Begnett asked all members present of any possible activities they could offer to the Youth Coalition. Cllr Begnett also reported that Jessops were keen to provide a photography workshop. Peter Tighe (Cat Zero) offered Cat Zero facilities or a bushcraft day/learning workshops and said he would find out the costs involved and report back. Cllr Cooper thought life skills and nutrition along with cookery would be good for young people. Helen McGill and Helen Ulyatt are happy to maintain an ongoing involvement with the surveys. Phil Jackson reported that Crime Reduction Funding is managed by the Community Safety Partnership

Cllr Begnett agreed to put together a brochure with the full statisticss of the survey.

Peter Tighe (Cat Zero) updated members on the new Deflog VQ Trust Cat Zero Beverley project for 16-24 year olds operating from St Nicholas Church Hall in Beverley, and said there were two vacancies at present.

This is to be discussed in the future.
17. To discuss the calendar of events/schedule for the Youth Umbrella/Coalition Group
This is to be discussed in the future.
18. To discuss the future model and objectives of the Youth Umbrella/Coalition Group
This is to be discussed in the future.
19. To discuss operational matters regarding safeguarding, risk assessment and insurance required
This is to be discussed in the future.
20. Date, time and agenda items for the next meeting Monday 20 th March 5.30pm
SignedDate

16. To discuss Volunteer and Community Group involvement required in the project